The Ventnor City Board of Recreation meeting was called to order on Tuesday, September 13, 2016 at 6:30 pm by the Vice Chairman, Diane Birkbeck in accordance with the sunshine law

Present: Diane Birkbeck, Paul Hydro, Joh n Gallagher, Bart Beck, Joe Iannuzzelli (arrives 6:32. Lori Nolan arrives at 6:40pm.

Minutes from August 2016 minutes. Motion was made to approve by Paul Hydro and seconded by John Gallagher.

Special Events Application:

Ventnor Tourism had application requesting the Summer Concerts on Wednesday nights- 7-9pm at Newport Beach. It would be an extension from their event this summer. The board had some concerns but the organizer Mike Einwechter was told by the Mayor that it was ok to extend his event so the board approved it and said that they would discuss items if next year they want to do their event

A motion was made to approve the event Joe lannuzzelli and second by Bart Beck..

Board member Birkbeck asked Director Thomas if he knew the status of the recreation trust fund account being brought back , He did not he stated.

Sumer camps went well, more kids as aides but they were all give 2 weeks off so it worked out well. Camp went to 5 days a week but only open until 3:30pm

Parents very happy with the programs

Absecon Island Surfing Contest- they took in \$960.00 paid out \$650 for trophies so the event roughly made \$250.00

Soccer Clinic made roughly \$250 profit.

Mr. Thomas stated that they are looking to redo possibly the tennis courts area. Details not all finalized. They have a new stand they purchased for the tennis courts area.

Motion was made to adjourn meeting by Diane Birkbeck and seconded by Lori Nolan. All in favor

Also please note NOVEMBERS REC BOARD MEETING was changed to November 15, 2016 due to Nov 8 being election day. (The date change was approved at re-organization meeting.